
 

 

Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board 

Minutes of the Public Meeting 

June 7, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 pm by Chair Doug Reardon of Greenville. By order of 

roll call vote, in attendance were Bill Ezell and Ken Caisse of Temple, Doug Reardon, Chief 

McTague and Deb Morrison. The meeting was held in person for the first time since March 2020 

in Greenville’s newly renovated meeting room. 

 

Minutes 

Ken made a motion to accept the minutes for the May 3 meeting. Bill seconded. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Old Business 

 

New Business 

Temple resident Gayle Cromwell presented a copy of Temple’s zoning noise ordinance and 

asked if the Chief was aware of it. She would like to have it enforced in town. The Chief 

explained the state disorderly conduct statute and said that this is a civil issue.  

It was decided there would be no meeting in July or August unless necessary. 

Chief brought up an issue with the gas pump at the highway department. The meter on the pump 

is 16 years old and they have to wait 10-15 minutes for it to come on. The tank and pump were 

originally purchased by the PD. He presented a quote to the selectmen from Dale Russell for a 

new fuel pump w/meter (to include hose and automatic nozzle) for $859, proposing to take the 

funds from the detail account. 

Doug made a motion to approve the purchase and Ken Caisse seconded. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Chief’s Report 

Chief McTague brought up the July 3 Pots and Pans Parade and said he suspected it would be  

a bit crazy since it had been cancelled last year. He would like to hire four officers from 

surrounding towns to help that night and pay them detail rate. He said the problems usually occur 

before and after all the events. 

Bill made a motion to approve the hiring and Ken Caisse seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

Chief said Memorial Day went well with no issues and asked if town meeting for Temple was all 

set for the 12th. Bill said it was. Chief said he will be there and a discussion of parking ensued. 



 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 13, 2021 at 5:00 pm in Temple. Doug 

made a motion to adjourn and Bill seconded. All in favor to adjourn. The meeting ended at  

5:27 pm. 

 

Minutes prepared by Deb Morrison. 


